High Commission of India
Port Moresby

High Commissioner's Visit to Mt. Hagen

Dr. A.M. Gondane, High Commissioner visited Mt. Hagen on July 26, 2013 to attend the ground breaking ceremony of the construction of Provincial Headquarters Building of the Western Highlands Province. 

Hon. Peter O’Neill, Prime Minister and Rt. Hon. Paias Wingti, Governor of Western Highlands province performed the ceremony which was graced by a number of dignitaries including ex-Prime Ministers, Governors, Cabinet Ministers and HOMs of Diplomatic Missions. 

M/s Essar Projects (PNG) Ltd. had secured the contract in open competitive bidding and will build the Office and Residential Complex within two years.  Over 40000 people gathered at Queen Elizabeth Park to celebrate the occasion.  There were many traditional dance performances by cultural troupes. A few PNG girls performed the Raas Garba (Indian folk dance), which was highly appreciated by the gathering. 

A dinner was hosted by Mr. Prem Vardhan, MD, M/s. Essar Ltd. where High Commissioner thanked the Prime Minister and the Governor of Western Highlands Province for reposing faith in the Indian company. He assured the gathering that Indian companies will live upto the expectations and maintain credibilityj.  He said that the sharing of expertise by Indians with their Papua New Guinean brethren, at this stage, will be reciprocated by PNG when it becomes a developed country in the near future. 

High Commissioner also met the Indian community based in Mt. Hagen. 
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